
 

Manahan Park 

Public Service Announcement 

 

This is a reminder of the upcoming changes at Manahan Park in Hillsborough effective 

June 30, 2025:  

NON-Hillsborough residents will be required to pay a fee of $4/person not including small 

children who are in car seats. This means children of appropriate car seat age will not be 

charged entry regardless of residency. We will only be taking cash and checks at the booth. 

Checks must have name and addresses printed on them and any returned for insufficient 

funds will have a $25 fee added.  

The booth is located in front of the bridge before you get to any of the splits in the road.  

We would like to answer some frequently asked questions as well:  

1. If you are signed up for a program (swim lessons or Camp Manahan) you will not be 

charged entry for those programs.  

2. The boat ramp users will be charged for entry. This is a town-owned (not State owned) 

and maintained boat ramp within our park.  

3. If you book an event such as birthday party, graduation, celebration of life, etc. there will 

be no fee to enter the park. The park attendants will know about the events happening and 

instructions on how to get into the park will be with your permit.  

4. You will get a small trash bag, a copy of the rules and, and a receipt of payment when 

you enter the park.  

We ask everyone to please be patient as this is new to ALL and we will be trying our best 

to make this a smooth process.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to us at 603-464-7985 or 

jclough@hillsboroughnh.net 


